CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF PAHOKEE
COMMISSION WORKSHOP MINUTES
Tuesday, January 8, 2019

Pursuant to due notice the Commission Workshop was held in the Commission Chambers at 360
East Main Street, Pahokee, Palm Beach County, Florida on January 8, 2019.

The meeting was called to order by Vice Mayor Murvin at 5:35 p.m.

Official attendance was recorded as follows:

Roll Call: Mayor Keith W. Babb, Jr. Present at 6:00 p.m.
Commissioner Benny L. Everett, I1I Present
Commissioner Felisia C. Hill Present at 6:04 p.m.
Vice Mayor Clara M. Murvin Present
Commissioner Diane L. Walker Present
City Manager Chandler Williamson Present
City Attorney Gary Brandenburg Present at 5:40 p.m.
Sergeant At Arms Sergeant Davis-Partridge Present at 5:51 p.m.
Interim City Clerk Nylene Clarke Present

Topic

1. Commission Concerns

Commissioner Walker requested for the City Commission to consider a monument recognizing all
of the athletes and champions of the community. She expressed concerns regarding the following:
e City Manager and the City Manager’s duties
e City Clerk and the City Clerk’s duties
e speed bumps at Eldorado Drive

Mr. Williamson replied the streets are owned by the County, and the City does not have any
control over the maintenance of the streets. He stated the concerns have been sent to District 6 and

they are following up on it.
> Discussion ensued. Mr. Williamson provided a status of the project to date.

Commissioner Walker inquired about Keen Trailer Park and commented on the condition of the
mobile home park.

Mr. Williamson replied Keen Trailer Park is privately owned, but the City has applied the Code of
Ordinances to the property and violations have been issued.

Commissioner Walker suggested that there be “no smoking” barriers outside of the Commission
Chambers, a ten minute session for concerns of the citizens regarding the meetings, and a way for
citizens to be videoed in, if they have concerns.
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Mr. Williamson replied the City does not have the technology and it is not a common practice.

Commissioner Walker expressed concern regarding the following:
e City Manager disciplinary action
e City vehicles that are being driven home

She requested for the City Commission to allow citizens to attend conferences.

Mayor Babb decided to adjourn the Workshop for Commission Concerns, in order to officially call
to order the Workshop for the January 8, 2019 Agenda. He advised he will allow Commissioner
Walker to continue her concerns thereafter.

There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Babb adjourned the meeting at 6:15 p.m.
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Keith W. Babb, Jr., Mayor ¥
ATTEST: Nylene Clarke, Interim City Clerk
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